
TOWN of WOOLSEY  

 Regular Meeting               November 11, 2024 

Mayor Laggis opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.  

Julie Turner and Dr. Janet Gerard gave a presentation of a County Wide initiative, Building Brains 

from the Beginning. This is a cross-section of the Fayette County School System, Piedmont 

Hospital, libraries and municipalities. It is based on the University of Chicago’s Thirty Million Words 

Project and it focuses on 3 T’s: Tune In, Talk More, Take Turns. Ms. Turner asked that we put the 

information on the Facebook page.  

Agenda Changes 

None 

Minutes of Prior Meeting 

Councilman Smith made a motion to accept the October minutes as presented. He was seconded 

by Councilman Carden and Councilman Wright abstained. Motion passed unanimously. 

Financial Report 

Councilman Carden made the motion to approve the Financial Report. Councilman Wright seconded 

him and Councilman Smith concurred. Motion passed unanimously.  

Old Business 

1. Transportation Committee Update – No update from the committee as the meeting is scheduled 

for November 12th. Mayor Laggis told the Council that a 4-way stop has been approved for the 

intersection of Hampton and Antioch. Also, the “No Parking on Pavement” signs have been ordered. 

2. Public Safety Breakfast – December 7th at 9:00 a.m. Councilman Wright said that he anticipates 

35-45 meals to be served, with some being taken to those on duty who cannot come in person. 

3. Other – Councilman Smith reported that he had spoken to Mr. Ballard about the annexation and 

that it is on his calendar to get done. Councilman Carden said that he had spoken to Maurice 

regarding the tree ordinance and was told that it would be sent to him. 

New Business 

1. Other – Mayor Laggis mentioned that he had gone with the Fayette County Development 

Authority and the leadership from the other county municipalities to Bentonville, AR to discuss 

tourism and community collaboration. 

Public Comment 

None 

With no more business to come before the Council, Councilman Wright made the motion to adjourn. 

He was seconded by Councilman Carden and Councilman Smith concurred. The meeting adjourned 

at 7:45 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Stacey Collins, Town Clerk   


